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Market Comments: Crude oil prices traded to a low of $65.22 in the nearby 
contract. 
 

It proved to be an interesting day of trade on Wednesday, as the markets traded sharply lower, which 
resulted in oil prices touching their lowest price since September, on prospects for a global trade war 
that could dent demand and plans by major oil producers to begin unwinding output cuts next month. 
 

In other news, Ukraine's largest private energy company is discussing with U.S. suppliers bringing 
more natural gas to Europe as part of a broader expansion. 
 

The trade also took note of the weekly DOE numbers, which came out mid-morning and showed a 
decent build in crude oil of 3.6 million barrels over last week. However, both gasoline and distialte fuel 
had small draws. As for the propane industry, a 2.9 million barrel draw was reported, which was 
anticipated considering recent cooler temperatures. 

 
The energy markets are not the only ones 
feeling the effect of tariffs; so are the corn 
and soybean markets. 
 
• In early February, soybean prices peaked at 
$10.80. 
 
• Then, the trend shifted lower, and the 
downside was accelerated following the new 
tariffs on Canada, Mexico, and China. 
 

• This week, soybeans put in a near-term low at 
$9.82, a drop of almost $1.00 since the 
February high. 

 
• The next downside support comes at the December 2024 low of $9.45. 

 

 



 

As the fast-approaching end to the winter heating season nears, a quick glance at propane production 
levels is in order as the LP market shifts from winter draws to spring fills. 
 

• Elevated US propane production levels at US natural gas (NG) processing plants and refineries could 
help to rebuild inventories and potentially soften prices in the coming months. 

 
The four-week average LP production last week was reported to have increased by 38,000 bbls/d or 
1.5% to a five-week high at 2.63M bbl/s, according to the latest data from the DOE. 

 
• Four-wk. avg. propane levels reached a record high at 2.8M bbls last May as elevated natural gas 

production levels and refinery output boosted output. 
 

• In addition, weekly average production levels have been above 2.5M bbls/d for nearly a year. 
 

• Further, four-week. avg. LP production levels have been above 2.4M bbls/d for nearly two years. 
 

• Propane production levels have increased steadily for the past 15 years. 
• Rising export levels and strong domestic demand to refill inventory ahead of next year’s drying and 

winter heating season could help further elevate production levels in the coming months. 
 
Why it matters: Although propane inventory levels appeared to poised to end the winter heating season at a more 
than three-year low, elevated production levels could rapidly refill storage levels in the coming months and trigger a 
price pullback 
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